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Dear BCC Members,  
   
Last week, we celebrated Shavuot with cheesecake 
and Torah study. Major Jewish holidays are on 
pause—June 2023 is officially here. However, we 
can look forward to several happenings at B’er 
Chayim before summer reaches its full stride. 
  
On this first day of the month (June 1), Adult 
Hebrew replaces Adult Education. Students voted to 
continue their hard work in understanding Biblical 
Hebrew before summer’s break. The class has made 
great progress, as we are nearly halfway through 
“The First Hebrew Primer”—no minor feat. 
  
On Sunday, June 4 at 10:30 am, BCC’s Book Club 
meets for a discussion of David L. Bernstein’s 
“Woke Antisemitism.” Antisemitism has sprouted 
in unexpected places with concerning virulence, and 
more knowledge is better than less regarding this 
millennia-old prejudice. 
  
Michael Manto is set to lead services on Friday 
night, June 9. Thank you, Michael, for being willing 
and able. You always get good reviews. The 
following day, at Shabbat’s end, “Keeping Up with 
the Steins,” is the top contender for the next 
selection in BCC’s film series. Check your email for 
an Evite invitation for more information. Also, the 
Eastview Cemetery Committee is planning a 
monument cleaning get-together on a Sunday this 
month, TBD. 
  
After the busy June, enjoy the summer and rest. 
Two and a half short months later, Rosh Hashanah 
arrives with a new year once again beginning. 
  
All my best, and Kol Tuv, 
  
Rabbi Richard Bessman 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                    
 
 
 
                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
                                                        

 
 
                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yahrzeit Donations – May 2023 
 

Donor    In memory of 
Elizabeth A. Weisman                Morris Baron 
William Hirsch 
Elise Sauer                                              Henry Sauer 
Tadd and Sandy Schwab                            Leonard Schwab 
Rachelle Yankelevitz                               Samuel Yankelevitz 
Marlene Sallerson                                   Seymour Sallerson 
Ferne Jaffe                                              Frederick Kaplon, Helen Kaplon, Frank 

Kaplon 
Gayle Griffith     Lee  Schwartz  
Debbie Lang                                           Sandra Learish 
George and Tina Beneman                        Milton Beneman, George T. Beneman 
Louise Hall                                              Jeanne Gerson, Milton Gerson 
Robert L. Weisman                                  Rabbi Morris Baron   
Philip Lavine                                           Milton Lavine 

 
 

 

Leah Boggs, daughter of Steve and Stefanie Boggs, granddaughter of Larry and Dottie Hohing, 
graduated from Mountain Ridge High School on Saturday, Mary 20, 2023.  

She is the recipient of the WCBC Student Salute Scholarship and eleven other awards including 
the Avery Bridges Kindness award, given on May 16, 2023. 

She was cheerleader, Co-drum major of the marching band, Concert Mistress of the orchestra, 
member of the All-County Orchestra, Band and chorus, and class officer. 

She graduates with a 4.0 plus and was chosen to give the farewell address at graduation.  Her 
plans are to attend Frostburg State University and major in music education. 

She feels that her Bat Mitzvah added was instrumental in her success.  Her family is very proud 
of her, and the best is yet to come. 

 
 
 
 
  
  
    



 

June 2023 
 
 
   
Thursday, June 1 
 
 
Friday, June 2 
 
 
Saturday, June 3 
 
 
Sunday, June 4 
 
 
Thursday, June 8 
 
 
Friday, June 9 
 
 
Saturday, June 10 
 
 
Thursday, June 15 
 
 
Friday, June 16 
 
 
Saturday, June 17 
 
 
Thursday, June 22 
 
 
Friday, June 23 
 

7:00 pm 
                                        
 
 
 
 
10:00 am 
    
 
10:30 am 
 
 
7:00 pm 
 
 
7:30 pm 
 
 
7:00 pm 
 
 
7:00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
10:00 am 
 
 
7:00 pm  
 
 
7:30 pm 
 
 
 
 

Adult Hebrew 
 
 
No services 
 
 
Shabbat Morning Services 
 
                                            
BCC Book Club 
 
 
Adult Hebrew 
 
 
Shabbat Evening Services 
 
 
BCC Movie Night 
 
 
Adult Hebrew 
 
 
No services 
 
 
Shabbat Morning Services 
 
 
Adult Hebrew 
 
 
Shabbat Evening Services 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    We remember  
 

Yahrzeits – week ending         
June 3, Sivan 5783 
Minnie B. Brumberg   
Gertrude G. Kochman   
Sylvia R. Schwab   
Rachael Silverman   
Charlotte Shapiro Arzt   
Gustav Eisenberg   
Mathilde Steinberger   
Arnie Sack   
Lois Lazarus Schwab   
Patty Hightower   
Milton Lavine   
Rose Dezen   
Louis Margolis   
Anne Pariser   
   
   
   
   

 

 
 
 
  

 

 Yahrzeits – week ending 
June 10, Sivan 5783 

Fred Brooks 
Jenny Friedland 
Jeanne Gerson 
Sophie Rosenau 
David Sumner Mayo 
Shimshan HaCohen Klein 
Daniel G. Schoffman 
Louis P. Lutz 
Lawrence Peskin 
Maurice Wesoky 
Morris Dantzic 
Greta Granet 
Myer Sigel 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
 
 

 
Yahrzeits – week ending 
June 17, Sivan 5783 

Jacob Hersch 
Hillel Bauer 
Charles Snow 
Michael Beerman 
Jennie Finkelson 
Sylvia Lippel 
Helen Eisenberg 
Fannie Luddeke 

 
 
 
 

 

Yahrzeits – week ending 
            June 24, Tammuz 5783  

Paul Castelle 
Max Greenbaum 
Sue Warhaft 
Victor Weiss 
Dora Fram 
Pauline B. Friedland 
Kurt Gottlieb 
Lena Scheinberg 
Emmanuel M. Bernstein 
Yetta Granet 
Zelda Stein 
Elliott Dantzic 
Ena Gurenson 
Frieda Schindler Kobre 
Isaac Richel 
Isaac Rubel 
Robert Kaplan 
Ned Pariser 
Willie Stein 
Anna Maria Feldstein 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Yahrzeits – week ending 
July 1, Tammuz 5783    

Lorraine Eisenberg 
Albert Eskin 
Albert C. Eskin 
Ellen R. Kline 
Albert Peskin 
Harry Brock 
A. Barnet Brumberg 
Celia Isaacs 
Myron Lee Cohn 
Milton Gerson 
Mickey Parker 
Abe W. Schwab 
Lee H. Waingold 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yahrzeits – week ending 
July 8, Tammuz 5783  

Mary Schindler Liebowitz 
Robert Friedland 
Robert Shapiro 
Miriam Goldie Klawan 
Sophia Serebryanaya 
Elly Gerson Daymont 
Rebecca Pariser 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



        Directory: Whom to Call 
 
 

           B’er Chayim Congregation 
           301-772-5688 
 

 Rabbi Hazzan Richard Bessman   
 608-335-2361 
 rbessman@berchayim.org   
 

Ways in Which You Can Help 
B’er Chayim 

 
Endowment Fund 

Western Wall Memorial outside of sanctuary. 
Contact Gayle Griffith for more information.

President Gregg Schaaf 
301-724-3360 
schaafgregg@gmail.com 
 
First Vice-President Brian Lang 
540-931-1910 
bmlang1982@gmail.com 
 
Second Vice-President Ken Levitt 
kjlevitt@frostburg.edu 
 
Immediate Past President Bruce Dubins 
301-268-2425 
dubinsbruce@yahoo.com 
 
Treasurer Gayle Griffith 
301-722-8345 (w) 
301-697-6664 (c) 
gayle@atlanticbbn.net 
 
Financial Secretary Doug Schwab 
240-580-0403 
doug@dougschwab.net 
 
Recording Secretary Debra Schaaf 
301-697-4808 
debraschaaf@gmail.com 
 
Corresponding Secretary Francine Reynolds 
bewarethemare@gmail.com 
 
Membership 
Brian Lang 
540-931-1910 
bmlang1@atlanticbb.net 
 
Cemetery 
Larry Brock 
301-729-8257 
lbrock@gapselfstorage.net 
 
Office Assitant 
Tal Cohen-Inbar 
301-722-5688 
admin@berchayim.org 

Yahrzeit Plaques 
Cost of plaque - $250 

Preparation of plaque – about one month. 
Contact Gayle Griffith for more information. 

 
Tree of Life/Memory Leaves 

Cost of leaf - $40 which includes engraving. 
Preparation of leaf – about 2 weeks. 

Contact Gayle Griffith for more information. 
 

Building Fund  
Contributions may be given for general 

building use (subject to Board approval). 
Contact Debbie Lang for more information. 

 
Jane and Leonard Schwab Jewish Life Fund 
This fund is used to enhance Jewish life in the 
B’er Chayim community.  Please make checks 

payable to the “Jane and Leonard Schwab 
Jewish Life Fund.” 

 
eBay Fundraising Project 

https://www.ebay.com/str/berchayimtemple 
 

Do you have items you would like sell 
on eBay with the proceeds benefitting 

B’er Chayim? Contact Larry Brock 
or Brian Lang for more information. 

 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

Contact Rabbi Bessman for more information. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

  


